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Dates of Interest: 
 

Tues, Jan 6 

Torah on Tap 5:00 pm 
 

Fri, Jan 9 

Shabbat in 200 Words of 

Hebrew or Less  see pg. 2 
 

Sat, Jan 17 

Sisterhood at “Painting with 

a Twist”  4771 Bayou Blvd. 

in Target Shopping Center 

6:00 - 8:00 pm 
 

Wed, Jan 21 

Chai Discussion Group 

TBE 12:00 pm 
 

Thur, Jan 22 

Mobile Jewish Film         

Festival see pg. 6 for details 
 

Sat, Jan 24 

Havdalah Social at Merritt 

Home 
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FEDERATION ENDS YEAR WITH MORNING OF SERVICE 

Volunteers Bring Spirit of the Season to Ronald McDonald House 

 

A few weeks before Christmas, NPR broadcast an interview with a Jewish writer.  He made the 

comment that growing up, he felt his family treated Christmas Day like a bank holiday.  They          

ignored the fact that so many others, including some friends, celebrated the day and he just             

assumed all would return to normal the next day.  The Ronald McDonald House of Pensacola 

benefited from the generous nature of over 20 volunteers from the Jewish community, who             

fortunately did not consider this just another day. 

 

Deftly organized for the second year by Julie Rayborn, our group divided the house chores which 

would normally be done by the occupants of the “House”, as others were tasked with making the 

recipes for the beautiful buffet brunch designed by Julie.  In true fellowship we worked together, 

helped one another, and in turn helped the residents of the Ronald McDonald House, who were 

spending this most important holiday away from home and family, and in most cases filled with 

worry about their children in the hospital.  

 

The Ronald McDonald House has a special place in the hearts of many members of Temple Beth 

El.  For many years, Sisterhood members have volunteered to make dinner for the residents on a 

monthly basis.  This service project is a wonderful way to get involved with a community organiza-

tion that reaches so many in need of comfort at a very critical time.   

 

If you missed sharing this special morning last 

month, do not worry.  It will come again next year.  

When you are asked to volunteer, I would encour-

age you to don a Santa cap and join in the spirit of 

the season.  The little bit of time you give will  

return to you in blessings tenfold.  Guaranteed!! 

Thank you Pensacola Jewish Federation for the  

opportunity to experience selfless giving! 
 

                                                            ~Janet Schilling 
 

(See page 6 for one of the recipes we made!) 

Friday, Jan, 2 

4:30 pm Azalea Trace 

6:00 pm TBE followed by              

potluck dinner 
 

Saturday, Jan. 3 

Torah Study 9:30 am 
 

Friday, Jan. 9 

7:00 pm 

Worship and Study 

Friday, Jan. 16 

7:00 pm  
 

Saturday, Jan. 17 

Torah Study 9:30 am 

Friday, Jan. 23 

7:00 pm 
 

Friday, Jan. 30 

7:00 pm 

 

 
Thank you to the Bear Family 

Foundation for their generosity 

to the Pensacola community 

and in particular, for the very 

generous grant given to             

Temple Beth El.  

Their grant will be used                        

towards the renovation of the 

Temple.  



 

This March 17 Israelis will 

go to the polls to vote in a 
critically important elec-

tion.  With debate raging 
around a host of issues 

regarding both security 
and domestic policy, the 

election of the new Knes-
set, which will also deter-
mine who fills the office of 

Prime Minister, is likely to 
be a pivotal moment in the 

history of the Jewish state.  
While I trust many of us 

will follow the election 
with keen interest, only a 

very few in the congrega-
tion (those with Israeli 

citizenship) are eligible to 
vote. 

 
That, however, is not the 

case for the other impor-
tant Israel related election 

this winter, the World 
Zionist Congress (WZC) 
elections. 

 
Taking place January 15 

thru April 30, these elec-
tions will determine the 

delegates to the World 
Zionist Congress, also 

known as “the Parliament 
of the Jewish People.”  

First organized by Theo-
dore Herzl in 1897 in 

Basel, Switzerland, the 
WZC is now held every 

four years in Jerusalem.   
At this years Congress, the 

World Zionist Organiza-
tion will choose its leader-
ship, determine policy, and 

designate its course of ac-
tion going forward. 

 
These decisions may seem 

distant or removed from 

From the Rabbi 

“...for those of us 

who care about 

the future of 

Reform Judaism in 

Israel and around 

the world, they 

are of utmost 

importance.” 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

our daily lives, but for those 

of us who care about the 
future of Reform Judaism in 

Israel and around the 
world, they are of utmost 

importance.  As Rabbi 
Joshua Weinberg, President 

of the Association of Re-
form Zionist of America 

(ARZA) explains,  
 

The WZC, is the single 
most effective way for the 

Reform movement to influ-
ence policy and shape the 

society of Israel. The elec-
tion determines the Reform 
movement’s influence 

within Israel institutions, 
government bodies and 

provides the Reform move-
ment with the ability to 

influence important policy 
appointments. In addition, 

the election impacts the 
amount of funding that the 

Reform movement receives 
in Israel and the Diaspora. 

 
As Reform Jews, it is in our 

interest to ensure that 
America’s WZC delegation, 

second in size only to that 
of Israel, reflects the reality 
of American Jewish life – 

one in which Reform Jews 
make up a majority.  But in 

order to do so our votes 
are needed.  Thankfully do-

ing so is easy and open to 
all of us, 18 years of age or 

older. 
 

Voting can be done online 
through the American            

Zionist Movement 
(www.AZM.org) or, for 

those who prefer, a paper 
ballot can be requested.    

A $10 charge, to cover the 

cost of the election, is col-
lected as part of the voting 

process.  To learn more 
about ARZA and voting 

visit: 
www.ReformJews4Israel.org  
 
Electing a large ARZA/

Reform Movement delega-
tion to the next World Zi-

onist Congress (WZC) will 
strengthen Reform Juda-

ism’s call for the values and 
ideals we cherish – like 

equality, egalitarianism and 
peace – and will grant the 

Reform movement greater 
influence to shape what it 

means to be Jewish in the 
Jewish State.    

 
Please take the time to vote 
and have your voice heard. 

 
Rabbi Joel 

 

Shabbat in 200 Words of  

Hebrew or Less 

 

Join us on Friday, January 

9th at 7:00 pm for Temple 

Beth El’s first ever “Shabbat 

in 200 Words of Hebrew or 

Less” service.  This special 

worship experience will 

feature contemporary Jew-

ish music and English read-

ings.  Conducted predomi-

nately in English, this service 

offers the opportunity to 

explore the meaning of 

prayers and is designed to 

make Shabbat worship ac-

cessible, regardless of one’s 

facility with Hebrew. Follow-

ing worship a  dessert oneg 

will be held in the Max L. 

Bear auditorium. 



Winter has arrived here 

in Pensacola. Outside my 

window it’s very cold and 

there is steady rainfall. 

Daylight is in short sup-

ply. The pessimist would 

say it is the end of the 

calendar year, tax time 

has arrived and we can 

look forward to a couple 

more months of cold 

weather. The optimists 

among us would say it is a 

time to catch your breath 

and prepare for the won-

derful events that will 

unfold in our immediate 

future. 
 

One such event is the 

start of our Temple 

Renovation project. As a 

result of congregational 

input and other consid-

erations, the original 

plans were updated and 

put out for a best and 

final bid. Our architect 

Quina Grudhoefer, Bill 

Greenhut and his team, 

and the renovation com-

mittee will soon meet to 

discuss this most recent 

pricing. While there are 

hurdles yet to clear, it is 

possible that we could 

see the beginning of con-

struction in January. The 

Renovation Project is 

moving ahead and I look 

forward to our new cam-

pus – complete with ele-

vator, kitchen, welcoming 

foyer, and much more. 
 

Thank you again to all 

who have donated to this 

important project. Your 

support helps to ensure 

the future of Temple 

Beth El and Reform Juda-

ism in the Pensacola area. 

If you have not already 

contributed, now is the 

time to step forward as 

we will do as much of the 

project as we have funds 

to cover. If you have 

questions about the 

renovations please feel 

free to call me. 
 

As many of you know 

Kathy Smith, our Temple 

administrator, has had 

knee surgery and is now 

working from home dur-

ing her recovery. Mail 

and phone calls are being 

forwarded to her home. 

Therefore, slight delays in 

mail delivery have oc-

curred. A special thank 

you goes to Janet Kahn 

who has been delivering 

mail and picking up the 

normal office delivery 

chores. Please remember 

Kathy in your prayers as 

she continues to recover. 
 

We had a wonderful  

Hanukkah party at the 

Temple and I want to 

thank Rabbi Joel, Andrea 

Fleekop and the School 

for Jewish Living, Sister-

hood and Brotherhood 

for the extraordinary 

event. The 75 people 

who attended were 

treated to a wonderfully 

rich and warm service. 

The Brotherhood outdid 

themselves in producing 

over 750 latkes. Special 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

“...it is a time to 

catch your breath 

and prepare for 

the wonderful 

events that will 

unfold in our 

immediate 

future.” 

thanks go to Ray Engel who 

organized the production, 

Bill Wein who cooked all 

750 latkes and participating 

members of the Brother-

hood. 
 

I can recall an old poem 

that seems appropriate for 

this quiet time of the year. 

It goes:  
 

Out of the silence came 

music,  

and out of the darkness 

light,  

out of uncertainty comes 

promise,  

and out of promise comes 

hope.  

 

My wife, Janet and I wish 

you all a Happy New Year 

of 2015.  

 

L’shalom,  

Fred 

 

Many Thanks to  

Many People 
 

I would like to thank all of you 

who called, sent a card, sent 

food and showed concern for 

me during my surgery and 

recovery.  I appreciate all of 

you and will continue to do 

the work of the Temple from 

home as my recovery pro-

ceeds. 

 

Kathy Smith,  

Temple Administrator 



TEMPLE BETH EL SISTERHOOD NIGHT OUT 

SISTERHOOD WITH A TWIST 

Saturday, January 17th 6:00-8:00PM  

$35 PER PERSON 

 
Program: Join us for a fun night out of painting, 

wine, and friendship.  Each lady will be painting 

this piece of art entitled “Shabbat” to take home 

that evening. Fee includes canvas, paint, and all the 

help you may need.   

 

Menu:    

Please bring wine and/or finger foods to share.   

Location: Painting With A Twist, 4771 Bayou Blvd, Pensacola, FL 

(In the Winn-Dixie/Target Shopping Center) 

RSVP by Wednesday, January 14 by replying to: 

tbesisterhood@gmail.com or calling Janet Levin at 994-9469. 

Please note your reservation must be paid even if you cannot at-

tend.  You may also register and pay online directly at the follow-

ing link: 
 

http://www.paintingwithatwist.com/events/viewEvent.aspx?

eventID=339590 
 

Password: SISTERHOOD 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

 

 

 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 
 

Saturday, 

January 17 

Sisterhood Night Out 

6:00-8:00 pm 

Painting with a Twist 

4771 Bayou Blvd. 

$35.00 per person 

 
 

Please RSVP to  

Janet Levin 

flevin4@att.net 

994-9469 

 

 

 

 

January Sponsors 
 

Flowers 

Jan 2 - Janet and Chuck Kahn 

Jan 9 - Belle and Lewis Bear 

Jan 16 - Tammy and Matt 

 Dannheisser 

Jan 23 -  Brenda and Fred  

 Vigodsky 

Jan 30 -  Marty and Chuck  

 Lisner 

 

Onegs 

Jan 2 -   Pot Luck 

Jan 9 -  Pat Bowes and Pat 

 Langnau 

Jan 16 -  Cindy and Jaime  

 Montero 

Jan 23 - Available 

Jan 30 -  Marty Lisner 

Sisterhood Program 

Schedule 

 

Saturday, January 17 

Sisterhood Night Out 

Painting with a Twist 

6:00-8:00pm 
 

Wednesday, February 18 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Nutrition, healthy eating, with 

Ellen Stubenhaus 
 

Wednesday, March 11 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Passover foods and             

customs around the world 

with Rabbi Joel and  

Liz McCulley 
 

Wednesday, April 15 

11:30 am 

Ever’man Meeting Room 

Celebrate Spring 

“Guardians of the Earth” 
 

Wednesday, May 20 

11:30 am 

Pensacola Yacht Club 

Tea party with speaker  

Mollye Barrows Vigodsky 

Shalom and Happy New Year 

to everyone.  December was a 

fun month for Sisterhood…

our luncheon at Ever’man’s 

brought a great turnout of 

ladies to hear our entertaining 

Taris Savell talk about all her 

celebrity encounters (can you 

remember Doris Day?  John 

Wayne – who wore a toupee! 

--, Elvis, etc.), and we thank 

her for a lovely program.   
 

Our January program is really 

innovative – we are doing 

Sisterhood With a Twist – a 

Saturday night out for ladies 

only.  The place is Painting 

With a Twist in the Target 

shopping center on Bayou 

Blvd.  The date is January 17th, 

from 6:00 – 8:00 p.m., and we 

will each be painting a picture 

to take home entitled 

“Shabbat”.  Price is $35.00.  

Bring your own finger food 

and wine, and Painting With a 

Twist will provide the painting 

supplies and instructions.  Hey, 

I can only draw stick figures, 

but they assured me I will 

leave with my own great paint-

ing, so I’m in!!  Hope you all 

are, too.  A ladies’ night out…

out of hand!!  Be sure to sign 

up as soon as you get your 

email, or contact Andrea  

Fleekop at: 

andreafleekop@gmail.com for 

more details. 
 

January also marks the begin-

ning of rehearsals for “Parody 

Tonight”, our Temple show 

which will be held on May 

16th at the Gulf Breeze Rec 

Center.  Rehearsals are fun, 

funny and friendly, so contact 

Renee at: 

rmoore40@yahoo.com if you 

are interested.  You don’t 

have to sing well (at all) or 

have any experience, as long as 

you are willing to let Renee 

direct you and make you  

entertaining! 
 

Make 2015 the Year You Make 

Sisterhood a Part of Your Life!  

You’ll be glad you did. And 

remember, 
 

Life is a Cabaret! 
 

Renee and Marty 
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Educator’s Message: Family Services 2015 

Our tradition teaches, “The World Rests on Three Things: Torah, Avodah (Worship or Service), and Gemilut 

Chasadim (Acts of Loving Kindness).”  The curriculum of our School for Jewish Living is based upon these ten-

ants.  Through both study and action, our students engage in Jewish teachings, prayer, Hebrew, values, and 

community.   

 

Over the course of the next several months, our classes will be participating in Friday night services the first 

Friday of the month.  They will lead us in prayer and share pieces of what they’ve been learning in a creative 

manner.  Please join us in supporting our children, our teachers, and our young families.  Services begin at  

6:00 pm followed by a potluck dinner.   

 

February 6: Fifth, Sixth, Seventh Graders 

 

March 6: Preschool, Kindergarten, and First Graders  

 

May 1: Second, Third, Fourth Graders  

 

We have had a wonderful fall semester.  Check out some photos! 

CALL FOR MUSICIANS 

 

The Temple Ritual Committee is trying to increase musi-

cality in Shabbat services. Its goal is to incorporate one or 

more musical instruments in a service each month. If you 

or someone in your family plays any kind of musical in-

strument (piano, guitar, trumpet, tuba, 

etc.) and are willing to share their tal-

ent, please contact Rabbi Joel at 

rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org 

or call 850-438-3321. 

Brotherhood Ends 2014 with Gusto! 

 

The Brotherhood has been busy this year. We pre-

pared the congregation for the high holidays, ushered 

at high holiday services, erected the sukkah and hosted 

a luncheon for the School for Jewish Living. Of course, 

this year we hosted a really great crowd for the 

Christmas Eve movie and Chinese food gala. And in 

our longstanding tradition the Brotherhood made 

mounds of latkes for Hanukkah. 

 

We have also been active with social functions and our 

Jewish themed book club. In partnership with the Sis-

terhood, we have served the Temple with a combined 

mitzvah caring committee. 

 

Next year we will endeavor to extend our support of 

the Temple and our community both religiously and 

socially. 

 

BROTHERHOOD ROCKS 

Steve Eilen, President 

 

Please note this new address: 

Frank and Dale Silver 

5638 Lobelia Lane 

Pensacola, FL 32526 

Other contact info:  

Frank Silver /850-619-7027/ fmsilversci@yahoo.com 

Dale Silver / 850-776-6410 / silverdaleart@yahoo.com 
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Kitchen Kibbitz  by Janet Schilling 

BONUS RECIPE! 
Spinach Quiche from the Christmas 
morning brunch at Ronald McDonald 

House 

Courtesy of Julie Rayborn and Pillsbury 

 
Ingredients 

2 cans (8 oz each) Pillsbury™ refriger-

ated garlic butter crescent dinner rolls (8 

rolls each)  

1 package (8 oz) cream cheese, softened  
3 Eggs  

1 small onion, chopped (1/4 cup)  

1 box (9 oz) frozen chopped spinach, 

thawed, squeezed to drain  

1/4 teaspoon salt  

1/8 teaspoon pepper  

1 cup shredded mozzarella cheese  

 
Directions 

Heat oven to 350°F. Spray  

16 (2 3/4x1 1/4-inch) muffin cups with 

cooking spray. Separate each can of cres-

cent dough into 8 triangles. Press 1 trian-

gle on bottom and up side of each muffin 

cup.  In large bowl, beat cream cheese 

with electric mixer on medium speed 
until smooth. Add eggs, one at a time, 

beating well after each addition. Stir in 

onion, spinach, salt and pepper until well 

mixed. Fold in cheese. Fill each cup to the 

top with egg mixture (do not overfill). 

Bake 15 to 20 minutes or until knife in-

serted in center comes out clean and 

edges of rolls are golden brown. Remove 
from pan. Serve warm.  

 

Upcoming Federation 

Events 
 
 

Thursday January 22 

Mobile Jewish Film Festival - “Aftermath” 

Ahavas Chesed Synagogue 7PM 

About The Film: 

One of the most controversial Polish films ever made, AFTER-

MATH is a harrowing mystery-thriller based on the real-life 

cover-up of a Jewish massacre at the hands of Catholic Poles. 

 

Thursday, February 5, 2015 

Pensacola Little Theater presents:  

“Last Night of Ballyhoo” 7:30 PM 

Call the Little Theater, 432-2042,  for tickets  

 

 

This Hanukkah, as in seasons past, 

Logan and I ordered a Greenberg’s 

smoked turkey for ourselves and to 

give as gifts for some of our family.  

Each year I think that I am ordering 

enough and each year Logan wins the 

discussion as I always up the pound-

age when I place my order.  And this 

year as always, there are leftovers!  I 

always try to find an interesting way 

to use up every last bit of turkey in-

cluding cooking down the carcass in a 

pot of beans or black eyed peas for 

New Year’s Day.  This year I didn’t 

wait too long to try a new soup rec-

ipe.  I found it on the internet, but 

did plenty of tweaking of my own to 

use up some other ingredients I 

found in the refrigerator.  So I will 

give credit to Betty Crocker for the 

inspiration and thanks to Chuck Lis-

ner for the introduction to Green-

berg’s, but otherwise this is an origi-

nal!  Now that the weather has taken 

a turn (at least today it has) I think 

you will enjoy this smoky chowder 

filled with potatoes.  If you don’t have 

the luxury of a package of frozen 

smoked turkey leftovers from your 

Greenberg’s order, be sure to make 

a note to order one early next No-

vember.  You won’t be sorry. 

 

 

Smoked Turkey Potato Chowder 
 

Ingredients 

1 - 2 Tbsp olive oil  

1 c. sliced celery (2 medium stalks)  

1 c. diced carrots 

1/2 diced onion 

3 c. diced potatoes  

1 c. sliced fresh mushrooms 

2 Tbsp all-purpose flour  

1/8 tsp white pepper  

2 c. low sodium fat-free chicken broth  

8 oz. smoked turkey cut into cubes 

white and/or dark meat (1 1/2 cups)  

1 cup frozen sweet peas  

2 cups low fat milk  

1/4 cup chopped fresh parsley  
 

Directions 

Add oil to 3-quart saucepan on me-

dium heat. Add celery, carrots, onion, 

mushrooms and potatoes; cook about 

5 minutes, stirring frequently, until 

onions are translucent. Stir in flour 

and pepper until well blended. In-

crease heat to medium-high; gradually 

stir in broth, cooking and stirring until 

bubbly and thickened. Stir in turkey 

breast, peas, milk and parsley. Heat to 

boiling. Reduce heat to low; cover and 

simmer 8 to 10 minutes, stirring occa-

sionally, until potatoes are tender.  

Makes about 6 servings. 

 

 

Thursday, March 5  

University of West Florida and the Pensacola Jewish Federation 

present: “The Archaeology of Qumran and the Dead Sea Scrolls” 

Presenter: Dr. Jodi Magness 

Reception: 5:30-6:00 PM 

Lecture:  6 PM 

Mainstage Theater of the CFPA Bldg (82) 

Jodi Magness holds a senior endowed chair in the Department of 

Religious Studies at the University of North Carolina at Chapel 

Hill: the Kenan Distinguished Professor for Teaching Excellence in 

Early Judaism (since 2002). She is an archaeologist and the First 

Vice-President of the Archaeological Institute of America. She has 

published 10 books, including The Archaeology of the Holy Land, 

and dozens of articles. 

 

Friday, March 6  

Lunch and Discussion with Dr. Jodi Magness at TBE 

 

Friday, April 10, 2015  Jazz Shabbat!!!! Stay tuned for exciting 

details. 
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January Birthdays 
1st       Ryan Bradley Rosenblatt 

3rd      Jane Starr Seligman 

 Buddy Pollak 

 Aubrey Morris 

4th      Victoria Bernstein 

5th      Ansley Marie Segal 

         Aidan Thomas McCulley 

7th      Johanna Ostrich 

 Rebecca Ostrich 

 Marny Needle 

8th      Gavin Schwartz 

10th     Erica Friedland 

11th      Jordan Marcus 

 Jan Suhrbier 

14th     Sara Rothfeder 

         Brad Rosenblatt 

         Elaine Storms 

17th     Marlene Sackheim 

19th     Ruth Stricker 

20th     Tyler Gross 

         Daniel Soloway 

22nd    Joshua Jurnovoy 
         Sean Chaffee 

24th     Gloria Houston 

 Alan Sacks 

26th     Dave Aronson 

 Daniel Aronson 

 Kimberly Speer Sullivan 

29th     Ross Glucroft 

30th     Belinda Bunnen 

 Sally Schwartz 

 Susan Jaffe 
 

January Anniversaries 

3rd      Connie and Alan Bookman 

8th      Patti and Dante Kahn 

12th     Denise and Louis Rosenbloum 

23rd     Jennifer and Jay   

 Zimmerman 

25th     Brenda and Fred Vigodsky 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

It was the best bat mitzvah I never went to…...by Pat Langnau 

Torah on Tap 

January 6  

Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 

Palafox Place 

Topic: “Race, Religion & Trust: 

Are There Limits to  

Equality?”  

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

At Temple Beth El, we are blessed with a community of good people 

with big hearts, which is a good thing because it took a village to pull off 
Eviana’s Bat Mitzvah.  I want to thank all from the bottom of my heart 

who helped make it happen. Unfortunately, as happens in life, I could not 
attend this milestone of my older granddaughter. The flu struck me with 

a vengeance It was a heart breaker, but many of you told me how awe-
some Evie was. Or you texted me & sent emails.  Jan Suhrbier took 

video of the hora dancing and Evie in the chair. Priceless. I felt like I was 

there. Almost. Thanks to all who helped me imagine that! 

 
At times this event seemed like we were preparing for a small—or not 
so small—wedding. Mother Lauren did all the running around and all the 

heavy lifting, consulting with the Rabbi and Kathy and Pat Braunstien, 
while fielding calls from Tahlia, her other daughter who was also struck 
down by the flu (and who unwittingly gave it to me).  I did the shopping, 

but at the last minute, Lauren discovered I had not bought enough plates 
and the lox I had bought was not lox. Many, many thanks to my dear 

friend-of-everyone, Linda Armacost, who took my lox home and smoked 
it until 2 in the morning, turning it into lox that I was told was great. 

Now that is a friend! 

 
Thanks to Shirley Kraselsky, who mentored me through this event, espe-

cially in the beginning. Shirley is a friend-extraordinaire. So many times 
she has been there for me when I didn’t even ask.  In the early stages, 

while I felt like Typhoid Mary, Eva O’Brien risked her own health to pick 
up some of the groceries at my home--our Friday Night Angel, typically 

going beyond the call of duty. Nothing was contaminated. 

 
Many thanks, also to Pat Braunstien, our talented resident party planner 
extraordinaire, who helped us in so many ways while waiting for the 

birth of her grandson. Mazel Tov, Pat & Sid who drove to Atlanta so 

many times, they could probably drive there with their eyes shut. 

 
Thanks also, to Marty Lisner who made Evie’s awesome tallit and was 
Evie’s early Hebrew teacher. Who knew she was such a talented seam-
stress! We couldn’t have done it without the help of Renee Eilen who 

helped us with our food order, which was no easy deal when I fell sick. 
Thanks, Renee. My dear friend Stanley Schmerken, B’Nai Israel’s soup-

maker-extraordinaire, got those wonderful bagels from Bagelhead’s 

(free). 

 
Wendy Rutland, maestro of bakers, created that awesome cake, which 
so many gushed over. Thank you, Wendy and David, for this artistic gift.  

And speaking of maestros, thanks to Victoria Adamenko whose beautiful 
piano accompaniment, I was told, was her usual best and enhanced the 

spirituality of the event. And thanks to our great Sisterhood who put on 
the Friday night Oneg.  Finally, I want to thank our wonderful Rabbi, who 

presided over this milestone, working with Eviana to get her through this 

rite of passage. Our rabbi is a class act! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=


                                                                                                                                                                   

Donations 
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Temple Renovation Fund: 

In recognition and appreciation of Beverly Zimmern's 

many years of valued service as Mayor and City Council 

Member of the City of Gulf Breeze from Matt and Tammy 

Dannheisser 

In honor of Matt Dannheisser becoming Mayor of Gulf 

Breeze from Michael Stebbins and Pamela Moine 

In honor of Matt Dannheisser becoming Mayor of Gulf 

Breeze from Janet and Charles Kahn 

In honor of Beverly Zimmern's service as Mayor of Gulf 

Breeze from Janet and Charles Kahn 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In honor of Beverly Zimmern from Bettie Kahn 

In memory of Sam Fox from Hal Marcus 
 

January Calendar 

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                  Wednesday                  Thursday                   Friday                     Saturday 

    1 2 

4:30 Services at 

Azalea Trace 

6:00 Services and 

Pot Luck Dinner 

at TBE 

3 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

4 

No SJL  

5 6 

Torah on Tap 

5:00-6:00 pm 

7 8 9 

Services 7:00 pm 
10 

11 

SJL 9:00 am 

 

12 13 

 

14 

 

15 

TBE Board  

Meeting 

5:00-7:30 pm 

16 

Services 7:00 pm 
17 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 
Sisterhood @ 

Painting with a 

Twist 6:00 pm 

18 

SJL 9:00 am 

19 20 21 

 

22 

PJF trip to Mobile 

Jewish Film            

Festival at 

Ahavas Chesed 

Synagogue 

23 

Services 7:00 pm 
24 
Havdalah Social at 

Home of Faye 

and Chip Merritt 

Time to be  

announced 

25 
SJL 9:00 am 

26 27 28 29 30 
Services 7:00 pm 

31 

Celebrating Hanukkah and Bringing Cheer to  

Wesley Haven Residents 
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To be read on January 2 

28th     Rosa Levinson 

 Emil Frenkel 

 Siegbert Blumenthal 

 Mayme Silverman 

 Kathleen Sanders 

29th     Gerald Kahn 

 Gail Kahn 

 Victor Schulein 

 Isaac Cohen 

 Fredrick Rank 

31st     Lena Falk 

 Rose Ochser (Tevet1) 

 Joseph Ochser (Tevet 1) 

1st       Rebecca Krumbein 

 Lenny Retzloff, Sr. 

 Leila Siegel 

2nd      Phineas Stone 
 

To be read on January 9 

3rd      Max. L. Bear 

 Merlyn Krys 

 James Roberts 

 Sarah Friedland 

4th      Rebekah Aronson 

         Molly Ash 

         Maurice “Krip” Kraselsky 

5th         Fannie Bear 

 Rosa Gerhardt 

 Dottie Fine 

 Fannie Kohn 

6th      Anna Rosenbloum 

 Betsy Kling Pasternack 

7th     Josef Rittman 

 Jack Greenhut 

 Sam Solomon Novak 

 J. Morris Kichler 

 Dr. Nathan Ostrich 

         Josef Rittman 

 Esther Rice 

To be read on January 9, con’t. 

7th Carol Eliasoff 

 Gail Schwartz 

8th      Gertie Goldsmith 

9th      Helen Adele Bloch 

 Celia Gerhardt Reed 

 Bubba Marcus 

 Alfred Jaffe 
 

To be read on January 16 

10th     Amelia Hyams 

 Libby Isenberg Phillips 

11th  Ida May 

12th     Akim Litwin 

 Paula H. Ackerman 

 Alan Levin 

 Aboodi Abraham 

13th     David Edrehi 

 Helaine Kling 

14th     Henrietta Berlin 

 Ray Gene Holmes 

 Ann Petersen 

 Joseph Buchalter 

 Arlene Heinberg 

15th     A. Raymond Haisfield 

 Celia Block 

 Adeline Clark 

 Ruth Van Wezel 

16th     Bertha Rosenau 

 Ben Zimmerman 

 Abraham Chernosky 
 

To be read on January 23 

17th     Leah Greenhut 
 Alan Brian Chaet 

18th     Eunice Gerson Hertz 

        Judith Bookman Rudman 

19th     Selma Wolff 

 Morris Hoffman 

 Simon Wagenheim 

 Samuel Moretsky 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on January 23, con’t 

20th     Dr. Harry Wagenheim 

 Rebecca Raye Novak 

 Mildred Stone 

21st     Kate Katz Lazarus 

 Bobby Bole 

 Aaron Herschkovitz 

 Carol Bartley 

 Freida Uden 

 Carl Kish 

 Ruth Krumbein 

23rd     Melvin Berlin 

 Isadore Braunstien 

 

To be read on January 30 

24th     Leah Bearman Rosenbaum 

         Raymond Frankowski 

25th     C.J. Heinberg 

26th    John Kevin Meredith 

 Phyllis Siegel 
 Celia Brunstien 

27th     Charles Trum, Sr. 

 Jeanette Edrehi 

 Joseph Curland 

28th     Madelaine Gordon 

29th     Elizabeth Quest 

 Renee Bershad 

30th     Samuel Hyams 

 Helen Heinberg 

 Edie Zimmerman 

 Rhonda Wach 

 Joyce Finney 
 

To be read on February 6 

Jan 31st   Sadie G. Bloch 

 Maurice Finman 

 Frank Tucker 

 Alvin Joseph Fogelman 

 Richard G. Cohn 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

Tues, Jan 6 

Torah on Tap 5:00 pm 

Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
 

Fri, Jan 9 

Shabbat in 200 Words of 

Hebrew or Less  see pg. 2 
 

Sat, Jan 17 

Sisterhood at Painting with a 

Twist 4771 Bayou Blvd. in  

Target Shopping Center  

6:00 - 8:00 pm 
 

Wed, Jan 21 

Chai Discussion Group 

TBE 12:00 pm 
 

Thur, Jan 22 

Mobile Jewish Film Festival 

see pg. 6 for details 
 

Sat, Jan 24 

Havdalah Social at home of 

Faye and Chip Merritt 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

Kathy Smith 

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Rich Cacace 

 Matt Dannheisser 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Zvi Salpeter 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


